
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 29, 2021  

 
Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  Angela McShane 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Masks are now required in all town buildings. 

 

The assessor reported that there is a camper parked on a vacant lot on Crane Hill.  A letter will be sent to 

the new owner. 

 

The Department of Revenue and the Department of Education contacted the office today to advise they 

have made a mistake on the tax rate.  There was not a new rate today but will have new figure tomorrow. 

The change in rate involves the apportionment for Profile School and affects four towns.  It appears a 

third bill will need to be sent out and Jennifer is working with Avitar Associates to see if this is possible 

in the current tax collect system.  

 

A public hearing needs to be scheduled for the progress report on the Crane Hill Bridge Project. 

 

The board issued a building permit for Roy Grimm, Map 214, Lot 14 for a new deck, roof, and interior 

renovations. 

 

The board signed the loan papers for the recently completed Solar Project. 

 

The board signed the agreement with COHOS Advisors for the annual compilation and completion of end 

of year.  The cost increased $250.00. 

 

ANGELA MCSHANE met with the board in regard to the Safe Road to School project for a bike trail 

from Profile School to Franconia.  Previously the trail was set to travel through the Scragg Mountain 

Road area but has been changed. They are now looking at working with DOT to widen the shoulder from 

the school on Route 18 down to the Ski Hearth property on Route 18. The trail would then cross the 

Crane Hill Bridge and travel into Franconia on the old conservation trail.  She is meeting with DOT on 

December 16th and just wanted to update the Town on the process. 

 

MARGO spoke with NHMA Carol Miller in regard to broadband development and if Franconia joins 

with Sugar Hill it will lower the cost to $3500.00 each.  Easton is currently working with NHECOOP. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of November 22, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday 

December 6, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette, Administrative Assistant 


